Bedouin Temple
Muskogee, Oklahoma
June 5, 1945

Mr. C. E. McBride

The Kensas City Star

Kensas City, Missouri

Dear Mr. McBride:

On April 21, 1945, Dr. Forrest C. Allen of the University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas transmitted to me a clipping taken from the April 20, 1945 issue of the Kansas City Star, written by you, relating to my father William Bain, now deceased.

I desire to thank you for the splendid job in handling this matter in a most exceptional manner. Believe me when I say that my sister and I are most thankful for your kindness in correcting the discrepancies that previously appeared in the Kansas City Star concerning our father.

Should I have an opportunity of visiting Kansas City in the near future, or at some later date, I would like to thank you personally for the kindness and consideration shown in this case.

Sincerely yours,

William M. Bain.